
With Great Sadness 

Week of August 3, 2025 

S E C O N D  M I S S I O N A R Y B A P T I ST C H U R C H  

 

 As previously announced, Bro. Curtis Poole passed away. Services are scheduled for Tuesday, August 5th at 

SMBC with visitation beginning at 10:00 a.m. and funeral following at 12:00 p.m. Arrangements have been 

entrusted to John P. Franklin Funeral Home. Please keep Bro. Poole’s family in prayer. 

As previously announced, Sis. Frances Gillespie passed away. Services are scheduled for Monday, August 11th at 

SMBC with visitation beginning at 10:00 a.m. and funeral following at 12:00 p.m. Arrangements have been 

entrusted to John P. Franklin Funeral Home. Please keep Sis. Gillespie’s family in prayer. 

As previously announced, Sis. Gwendolyn Wyatt Jackson has passed away. Visitation will be held on Wednesday, 

August 13th from 2:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. at John P. Franklin Funeral Home. Funeral will be on Thursday, August 

14th at 11:30 a.m. at SMBC. 

• Music Ministry is inviting all current and former choir members to join them for our 159th Church Anniversary. 

Rehearsals will be held Tuesday and Thursday, August 5th and 7th at 6:00 p.m. We hope to see all ages from 

our little lambs to our seasoned saints! 

• This year marks a significant milestone as we celebrate 10 years with the Reid family! We invite all of you to 

join us October 18th at the Chattanooga Convention Center. Tickets can be purchased after Sunday service or 

in the Church Office during regular business hours. Tickets are $75 per person if paying by cash or check. They 

can also be purchased online via our church website or the Givelify app for $78. See page 5 for more details. 



 I would like to express a heartfelt thank you to Pastor Reid, First Lady, and my church family for your support 

and prayers. It means more than you will ever know during these difficult times. Bro. Charles Spruce 

 

Thank you so much for the generous graduations gifts. That will be used toward my college experience. 

Knowing you believe in me gives me the encouragement I need to reach my next milestone. It truly mean a lot 

to me. Ashton Jordan 

THANK YOU 

PAGE 2 

Dr. Christopher Davis has served as senior pastor of St. Paul Baptist Church in Memphis, TN since 2000. 

A native of Proctor, Arkansas, Dr. Davis was called at the age of twenty-one to preach God’s Word. He was 

licensed in the gospel ministry in 1994, and subsequently ordained in 1996. He graduated with Bachelor of Arts 

degrees from both the University of Arkansas and Arkansas Baptist College. He earned the Master of Arts in 

Religion degree (Cum Laude) from Memphis Theological Seminary in Memphis, Tennessee. Rev. Davis received 

his Doctor of Ministry degree with special emphasis on Preaching and Leadership from the United Theological 

Seminary in Dayton, Ohio. He is presently pursuing a Doctor of Philosophy (Ph.D.) degree in Leadership with a 

concentration in Higher Education Leadership from Anderson University, Anderson, South Carolina. 

Dr. Davis has done additional study at the Kellogg School of Management, Northwestern University.  He also 

holds the honorary Doctor of Divinity degree from Arkansas Baptist College. 

Dr. Davis serves as Associate Professor of Preaching and Pastoral Ministry and Associate Dean of Doctoral Studies 

at Memphis Theological Seminary, Memphis, Tennessee. His additional commitments include his work as 

president of the Tennessee Baptist Missionary and Educational Convention, Inc., member of the Board of 

Directors for the Rise Foundation, Sisters Network, Inc., the Greater Whitehaven Economic Development 

Corporation, Board of Trustees of Lemoyne-Owen College, Baptist Health Sciences University, and West Africa 

Theological Seminary, Lagos, Nigeria, where he also serves as an adjunct preaching professor. 

In addition, Dr. Davis is an avid golfer, spades player, aspiring chef and life member of Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity, 

Inc. Dr. Davis is married to the lovely Rhonda Richardson Davis and together they share five amazing children – 

Christopher II, Jaden, Allie, Jenna, and Savanna. 

 

DR. CHRISTOPHER DAVIS SR. | 159th CHURCH ANNIVERSARY GUEST PREACHER 

 Congratulations to Bro. Milton and Sis. Marva Naylor who celebrated their 46th wedding anniversary on    

August 4th.  

CONGRATULATIONS 
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SICK AND SHUT-IN LIST 

Sis. Theresa Malone 

Sis. Juanita Mitchell 

Sis. Vicki Payne 

Sis. Wilda Walton 

Sis. Marie Bailey 

Sis. Yolaundia Banks 

Sis. Martha Coleman 

Sis. Angela Denis 

Sis. Linda Dennis 

Bro. John Dowell 

Sis. Corine Dunson 

Sis. Bertha Elder 

Bro. Bruce Fleming 

Sis. Joyce Fletcher 

 

Sis. Lillie Glenn 

Sis. Cora Godbee 

Sis. Erica Henderson 

Sis. Dorothy Hughley 

Bro. William Hurt 

Sis. Gwendolyn Jackson 

Sis. Ellen Lee 

Bro. Carlous McConnell 

Sis. Annie B. Moon 

Sis. Daphne Moore 

 

Sis. Gwendolyn Moore 

Bro. Eric Payne 

Sis. Saundra Payne 

Sis. Virginia Robinson 

Sis. Krystal Rodrigues 

Sis. Lila Salmon 

Sis. Alice Smith 

Sis. Doris Smith 

 

SICK 

SHUT-IN 

Health Center at Standifer Place 
Bro. Paul McDaniel Jr. 

 

 
Life Care Center of Collegedale 
Bro. James Millsaps 

All announcements must be sent to officeadmin@mysmbchurch.org 
by Wednesdays 12:00 noon in order to run the next week. 

 

Announcements for the week of August 10th are due by Wednesday, August 6th 
PLEASE KEEP SUBMISSIONS BRIEF. ALL SUBMISSIONS ARE SUBJECT TO BE EDITED AS APPROPRIATE.  

 

mailto:officeadmin@mysmbchurch.org

